Notice of AFC Modeling Change on Drive-in and Drive-out Transmission Service Reservations

Notice is hereby provided to Transmission Customers that the Midwest ISO will implement a modeling change regarding the evaluation of drive-in and drive-out Transmission Service Reservations (TSR). This modeling change is described in greater details in a whitepaper posted at “http://www.midwestmarket.org/publish/Document/318dd6_119ce883271_-7dd40a48324a”. This change is in response to stakeholders’ requests to better represent the nature of market dispatches in the existing AFC (Available Flowgate Capability) modeling based on market operation experiences. The implementation is planned to take place on August 26, 2008, after 14:30 EDT. It will not cause any interruption to the Midwest ISO services related to Transmission Service Request processing, and doesn’t affect the business practices of requesting for transmission services on the OASIS. The Midwest ISO will make every effort to update this posting when either the change is implemented on time or is delayed.
Update 8/27/2008: This project was successfully implemented on Tuesday, 8/26/2008, around 3:50 EDT.
